Faculty Senate

Special Meeting

January 22, 2009

Dr. Sue Van Boven called the meeting to order at 14:30.
Purpose of the meeting was to discuss the PVCC presidential search committee.

Guest: Dr. Rufus Glaspar

Chancellor received about 50 responses from the inquiry he sent out earlier regarding the presidential search.  Wants support of faculty for the president.  Responses were supportive of current interim president.  It is too late to do anything for July 1.  Some faculty are happy with where we are.  
Pros and cons of the process:  Cost is approximately 3/4 of the annual salary plus expenses.  Cost is around $80,000.  The Chancellor feels we have good talent within the district.  Perhaps we should look at a diverse group and pick the best of that.  Some faculty voiced having a search is important for shared governance.  Having the search will also help legitimize Dr. Dale if he is the final candidate.  Faculty would like to see the proposed schedule with president in place by July 1, 2010.  Question regarding EEOC if we do not conduct a search.  Chancellor will compile the profiles and send to the Senate President.  We could also do a search without hiring a consultant.
Result of discussion was to continue with the search.
Budget:  FY 09.  State took $13 million from MCCCD.  State budget was about 10% of overall budget.  In Sept, state said there was a $900 million shortfall.  Now it is up to $1.8 billion.  For FY 10 it is estimated a $3-4 billion shortfall.  State budget is about $10 billion.  $5 billion cannot be touched.  State did not want to work on the problem until new governor was in place.  Asked for a 1% for 09 and 1% for 10 decrease.  We think our share is $4.5 million in FY 09 and $15.8 million in FY 10.  Property taxes are 65% of our budget, State aid is 9% and tuition is 26%. Chancellor asked chairs to do some “what if” scenarios looking at taking all $55 million.  Joint Legislative Budget Committee has an equalization policy and can take about $7.2 million of our $89 million cash balances.  We have a AAA bond rating.  District wants to spend $250 million in bonds.  Recovery time will be around 2012.  We hope that no more than 50% of our funding will be taken.

Faculty discussed several options to help the district with the major financial decisions that lie ahead and was willing to work with the District Administration to help solve those problems without compromising the RFP.
Adjourn at 16:10

